
Bulletin  #295 Fresno Branch No. 159 Vol. XXVI  -   No 3 

The Chanticleer 
Date Mar 12, 2015 

Place Pardini’s Restraurant 

2257 W. Shaw Avenue 

Social Hour 11:00 AM  

Meeting :  12 Noon  

$ 15 and no Buck Bucket  

 

Be A Friend  -  Bring a Friend 

New 159 website - www.branch159.sirinc2.org  

Program: Pat Ogle and a surprise guest 

                             It was table 12 that suf-

fered the most. Famine! February 12, 

2015 was the day the food ran out at 

Pardini’s before all the SIR were served. 

 

                  My apologies to you guys 

who missed chow, because it was my re-

sponsibility.  We must not let this happen 

again, and I will do everything in my 

power to prevent a recurrence. 

 

Here are the immediate steps we will take to fix the problem 

forthwith: 

Pardini’s has been talked to.  (With some force, I might 

add!) 

When we are called by the telephone team, each SIR 

will take care to include our guests -- all of our guests -- in 

the count . 

The team will then fine tune our calling and estimating 

procedures to perfect the pre-luncheon estimated headcount 

for Pardini’s. 

                                            Each one of us will make certain 

that everyone at our table has a lunch ticket. No interlopers! 

 

Men, I might have erred some time back by putting too 

much emphasis on keeping our lunch price low.  Maybe 

food quantity is more important to you guys than I thought. 

 

                                                                 Here is what hap-

pened: Last year, the Ramada notified us that they were un-

able to provide the same quantity at the same price.  We 

would have had to charge members $20 to maintain the 

status quo. Our response was shock.  I just could not ask 

you to suddenly take that big jump. We said no! 

 

The Ramada responded with an "austerity menu" for $17.50 

or so. It was this "austerity menu" from Ramada that the 

committee took to Pardini's, who told us that they could 

feed this menu for the same $15 price. I was also frustrated 

(and a bit insulted) that the Ramada had a bad habit of occa-

sionally selling our second .(Big SIR continued on page 5) 

     This is a fine month for our Irish 

and Semi-Irish Friends. Why? We 

have Sirs with a wee bit of Irish some-

where in our mixed heritage. May the 

luck of the Irish flow through Sirs and 

bring us all good fortune in the fine 

days ahead. 

 

      On Saint Patrick’s Day, back in 

my Avenal daze, I was pinched some, 

when I didn’t always remember to 

wear green. Green salad lodged in my teeth never spared 

me from a bit of pain, humiliation or scorn.  

 

     Many years later, I kind of miss those old days of be-

ing pinched. Hope that doesn’t come across as too per-

verted. It couldn’t be a very bad perversion…could it? 

    Let’s ease forward with our borrowed Irish luck. What 

do you say we create some fun with the first day of 

Spring on the 20th? 

    And remember SIR Lady’s Date Night, Wednesday, 

March 18. Plan to enjoy dinner, conversations and good 

fun there too.  

    You guys peppered Marek in his Warzone with some 

good questions last month. He gave us plenty of thoughts 

on present, past and future sports issues for us chew on…

after our lunch. Good job all around. for all of us 

    The popular and well known Patrick Ogle was my 

guest a few months back and now he has agreed to be our 

featured speaker. Pat’s program includes a surprise for-

mer Bulldog student-athlete guest he will interview and 

will bring you to attention. You will find Pat to be an in-

formative, active guy and a force in our community. He 

is easy going. Maybe that is because Pat is a wee bit Irish 

too. 

     Guys: keep looking for those fellows you would like 

to visit and lunch with at Pardini’s. There are retired guys 

out there who would (Little SIR continued on page 5)                                                                           

Little SIR Perry Big SIR Charlie 



Travel Update  -  This is a description of a trip that we had last year that was unable to make the Chanticleer due to 

space constraints. Written and contributed by Travel & Activities Chairman  -  Lee Moy 



The 2015 assessments are now due. 

The assessments pay for; all of the Branch 

159 operating expenses for the year.  

Please make checks for $15       payable to;      

SIR Branch #159 

Mail to; Shane Petersen 3245 E. Sample 

Fresno, Ca. 93710                                    

All payments must be made by March 

12th, or your membership will be in     

jeopardy.  

                         Birthdays      

Wayne Adams, Tom Canar, Axel 

Christiansen, Carrol Dahl, Ed   Dill 

Tom Dougherty, Mike Farley, Alex 

Flores, LeRoy Foote, George Gianopu-

los, Jose Haro, Bob Kayajanian, Ken 

Kerner, Bill Larkin, Jack Leonard, Jim 

Lund, Jim Morgan,   Preston Petersen, 

RaymondPorter, Gino Roberti, Larry 

R o s a n d e r ,  L e w  S t e w a r t ,                    

Gene Tognazzini 

Anniversaries 

Tina & Wayne Adams 

Carolyn & Allan Baxter 

Shirley & Ron Branam 

Betty & Byron Brough 

Barbara & Larry  Calvert 

Betty & Tom  Canar 

Linda & Dwaine Chambers 

Judith & Daryl DeRouchey 

Alice & Larry Duba 

Carol &Bill Ellsworth 

Margaret & Phil Fullerton 

Phyllis & Hank Gomar 

Carla & Ron Jones 

Nancy & Gary Kilgore 

Patsy & Carl Mhoon 

Debbie  & James Noriega 

Jeannie  & Preston  Petersen 

Marilyn & John Rackin 

Joyce & Bob Stenberg 

                 Travel & Activities 
SIR Branch 159 Travel is open for an ex-

citing new year with a variety of new ac-

tivities for all to participate! This year’s 

theme is locale business, grandparent/s 

events, and some new exercise venues that 

stimulate more of the camaraderie that our 

membership is known for. State SIR is pro-

moting two low impact fun sports: bocce 

and pickle ball. The only lawn bowling 

courts available (for a fee) is the Dante 

Club (near Highway 99/Herndon). A 

“cousin” of Italian bocce is the French ver-

sion petanque (pay took) which is played at 

Cary Park (behind Macy’s Fashion Fair). 

Those interested in petanque should show 

up on Wednesday at noon. Contact SIR 

Bill Leavitt for more information about 

pickle ball. 

 

P l ease  c i r c l e 

March 25th on 

your calendar. One 

of the best ways to 

introduce our or-

ganizat ion  to 

Fresno’s retirees is 

thru the Fresno 

Bee. The Bee has 

arranged a docent 

to give us a 45-

minute tour of the 

facilities. Pictures 

will be taken to 

accompany an ar-

ticle that will ap-

pear in their bi-

monthly Senior 

Living section. Be 

part of this promo-

tion and publicity; 

and, don’t be so 

camera shy. We 

will gather at the 

R a m a d a  I n n 

(Highway 41/

Shaw) at 9:15 am, 

and carpool to the 

downtown Fresno 

Bee offices. 

 

Anyone hungry for pizza (and beer). At 

John’s Incredible Pizza we will have 

our first ever Grandparent/s Day outing. 

For a mere $ 6.49 (senior rate) you have 

a lot of food choices. Bring along your 

lovely  grandchild ($ 4.49) and share the 

time with them and fellow SIR families. 

It truly will be a family affair. Dis-

counted prices, week days from 11-

3pm. 

 

In the mood for a afternoon ride on the 

Clovis Bike Trail? Those who wish to 

enjoy a leisure ride on a wonderful 

spring day will gather at the park on the 

corner of Sierra & Clovis Avenues. 

Sorry. No motorized vehicles. No drag 

racing. 

 

How quickly we forget….those former 

Fresno Giant fans will be “delighted” to 

see their former team take on the Fresno 

Grizzlies (Houston Astros) on June 

25th, 7pm, “Thirsty Thursday”. Polish 

your cleats, break-in your new glove, 

and see if you can “crack” into SIR 

159’s “All-Star” line-up! Enjoy some 

“liquid courage” as we hiss-n-boo and/

or cheer on our favorite team. 

                       Bridge Scores                         
2/3  1st.  Gene Tognazzini,  2nd. Vic 

Froehmer,  3rd.  Fred Wrazel,      4th.  Jim 

lund,     5th.  Hugh Cox, 6th.  Jack Leonard                       

Consolation:  Bert Bertelsen                                  

High Score:  4510 Gene Tognazzini  

2/17   1st. Vic Froehmer, 2nd.  Larry 

Knoll, 3rd.  Bob Cleveland 

 4th.  Jim Lund, 5th.  Jack Leonard 

Consolation:  Gene Tognazzini 

High score:  3610  

High table:  1420 

    Vic Froehmer      Bob Cleveland 



SIRS 159 

MARCH 18, 2015 

“LADIES DATE NIGHT” 

SHANGHAI CHINESE RESTURANT 

4011 N BLACKSTONE 
N/W CORNER OF BLACKSTONE & GRIFFITH 

WAY 

BETWEEN ASHLAND AND DAKOTA 

 

CHINESE DINING WILL BE FAMILY  STYLE 

AROUND LARGE TABLES @ 8 /TABLE WHICH 

ALLOWS GOOD CONVERSATION 

: 

CONFIRM YOUR ATTENDANCE 

BE ON TIME 

PAY YOUR OWN BILL PLUS TIPS 

HAVE FUN - MEET & GREET 

YOUR HOST  

RICH & PATTI COLBY 

261-2602 

OR 

rcolby@comcast.net 

                      Callers Corner                

We are still looking for another 

caller.  The ranks are getting thin. It 

should not take more than 30 minutes 

of your time each month. 

Thanks   Ron Travis 

               Golfer's Corner 
 

     Many thanks go to Dennis Ensminger 

and assistant Alex Ramirez for orches-

trating with precision our four February 

events.  This is the 6th year Dennis has 

volunteered and Alex will be our new 

November chairman. 

 

     At our first monthly event at River-

side GC, it was nice to see the thick 

morning fog had disappeared.   45 play-

ers competed in the individual net stroke 

format, from the red tees.  SIR Joe 

Hushek, from 150 yards with an 8 iron 

aced  the #15 hole par 3,  and easily won 

Flight 1. Many thanks to Joe for inviting 

us to join him celebrate his first Hole-in-

One.  Reg Rosander won a disputed F2 

(6 players within 4 strokes), while Dana 

Kahler lead F3 with a 3 strokes margin 

and Rich Pezzi  won F4.  Unfortunately, 

some pairings took an excessive time to 

compete the 18 holes, and a 2 stroke pen-

alty was assessed to a few players.  

     On the following Wednesday, under 

spring like temperature, 55 players com-

peted from the Gold tees at Belmont 

GCC, one of SIR's favorite course with 

plenty of mature trees bordering the flat 

fairways, and tricky bunkers protecting 

tough greens.  All teams played within 

the allocated time and no penalty was 

assessed.  The 4Men Scramble was won 

(low net 46.5) by  Montejano/Avakian/

Torigian & Williamson, 3 strokes ahead 

of second place.  Ten teams competed 

in the 4M2BB event, where Paul Gabri-

elson helped by Mike Rumley (net 68), 

Gary Smith and Ed Beier harbored a 2 

stroke victory over the teams led by 

Nichols and Matossian.  Gabrielson was 

on fire (low net 65, 1st and 3rd in the 

CTPs). Duke's low net of 66 was proba-

bly the result of the good marine air 

from the Mexico cruise. 

     Our 3rd monthly game took place at 

Airways GC under sunny skies.   

Eleven teams competed in the Shamble.  

Vonberg/Jones/Daniels/Cooper won the 

event 3 strokes ahead of Fierro/

Ensminger/Pezzi/Ketcham.  A shamble 

is not a reportable score, nevertheless 

great low net by Jones (59), Damico 

(60), Daniels and Morales (61).  On the 

CTP contests, we were 2 inches away 

from recording another ace when on 

hole #7 Gary Kilgore's ball hit the 

green, rolled toward the cup, went 

around the cup but did not drop in, yet a 

great shot.  Russ Hewer won the CTP 

#15 . 

     Well fellow roosters, our attendance 

keeps getting higher, as 69 players par-

ticipated at our Dragonfly GC tourna-

ments under sunny skies. The course 

was in great condition and the greens 

were greens.  It seems the new owners 

are doing a much better job.  In the 

Scramble event, Mike Moyle 's team 

(Marshall, Colby & Bencivengo) won 

by 1/2 stoke over Barcus/Psaltis/ 

Daniels & Chase. Twenty two teams 

competed in the Four-Ball net (aka 

2Man BB). Kurihara/Briceno won with 

60, 1 stroke less than Price/Barton.  

Let’s congratulate Joe Hushek for a low 

gross of 72 (no typo here, it’s a 72 gross 

score!!). Good combined performance 

of Morgan and Bencivengo on the 

CTPs.    

  NEW                                            

TEAM TOURNAMENT                     

Branch 159 March  Golf Schedule 

Chairman Gary Smith 

Phone 916-8677 

Thur 3/5   9AM  SG              Sierra Meadows  

Wed 3/11   9AM SG                 Madera CC               

Thur 3/19  9AM  SG                 Ridge Creek 

Thur 3/26  9AM  SG                 Pheasant Run 

Thur 4/2    9AM  SG                    Riverside 

Wed 4/8    9AM   SG                   Sherwood 

Thur 4/16  9AM   SG                    Airways 

in APRIL    
Our inaugural Branch 159 Team Champion-

ship, open to Branch 159 players only, will 

take place in April:  

 total 36 holes, combined low net score, full 

course handicap, 2 flights only; . Week 1 at 

Riverside GC, April 2nd,  Four-Ball (aka 

2man Best Ball);  

.Week 2 at Airways on April 16th,  2Man 

Scramble; CTPs. 

 

Two-man teams will be flighted by blind 

draw in 2 flights only.  The "cut" between 

Flight 1 player and Flight 2 player would be 

at a handicap index of 19 or so, depending 

upon the entire field.  Same two players play 

together both weeks.  Sign-up as usual on the 

boards.  More info and details will follow in 

March. 

                    MORE NEWS : 

One more reason for Branch 159 Golf to be 

proud:  we have more than 100 golfers with a 

NCGA handicap for the 2015 season. 

Joe Hushek 

with his hole-in– one card  

CONGRATS FROM ALL OF US                             



(Big SIR continued from page 1)

Thursdays to others for a better 

price.  At my request and motion, your 

BEC voted to move.  

                                                                                            

Now if your experience is the same as 

mine, you have found Pardini's food 

quality to be high.  But many of you 

have told me that  available choices 

and quantities are disappointing. To 

get more, we will have to pay more. I 

did not think that you wanted to do 

that, but perhaps I was wrong. Tell 

me, or your nearest BEC member, 

(listed in front of directory) what you 

think             Just remember, the food 

shortage problem is malleable, and we 

are going to "lick” this issue! 
 

                                    Thinking this 

much about food and drink, however, 

makes my mind drift. I now envision a 

long table with a red and white check-

ered cloth. It is set up outdoors, half-

way between the Bocce Ball 

ground  and the Pickleball court.  In 

my imagination, this table is loaded 

with bottles of red wine and cups, 

plates of fruit, and loaves of French 

and Italian breads piled high.  In my 

mind's eye I can also see plates piled 

with sliced cheese, salami, and fresh 

vegetables.  In the background, near 

the coolers filled with cold beer, ma-

ture men are laughing like school-boys 

as they experience games both old and 

new - to the delight of all who see and 

join in the sport.  By Perry's 

beard!  It’s the roosters of Fresno's 

Sons In Retirement having fun! 

 

Men, we can make this happen!  This 

can really be blast!  As much fun per-

haps as Howard and Marty Zinn's 

Date Nite at the Texas Roadhouse was 

on February 18th!  That was a great 

time! They say Pickleball and Bocce 

Ball (in which the State SIR is now 

promoting tournament play) can be 

huge fun as well.  I can see this table 

table with an inward eye.  Make it 

real!   See Bill Leavitt or Howard 

Zinn. Come, spring! "Let's do this!" 

          Attendance Report 

     In February, 2015, SIR Branch 

#159 had 251 active  members 

with 158 of those members at-

tending the February  12, 2015 

luncheon at Pardini’s.  This repre-

sents 63% of the active member-

ship.  Total attendance at that 

luncheon was 171 members and 

guests.  Of the 93 members ab-

sent, 49 were excused.  Members 

are expected to attend the 

monthly meeting or to notify the 

Attendance Chairman when the 

wish to be excused.  Three con-

secutive unexcused absences or 

six unexcused absences in a 

twelve month period constitutes a 

jeopardy to membership.  If you 

are unable to attend a future meet-

ing, PLEASE call 447-5388 or 

send an email to DukMar-

shal@aol.com   When you call or 

email please include your NAME 

and BADGE NUMBER 

Duke Marshall, Attendance 

Chairman 

       Digital Media Group   
(Formerly Computer Group) 

meets  Tuesday March 17, at 1PM 

at the Woodward Park Library 

944 East Perrin Ave. 

DATE  NAME SCORE Branch 

5-Dec Hi HDCP Series Tom Harlan 644 175 

 Hi Scratch Series Tom Harlan 536 175 

 Hi HDCP Game Tom Harlan 260 175 

 Hi Scratch Game Tom Harlan 224 175 

12-Dec Hi HDCP Series Duke Marshall 627 159 

 Hi Scratch Series Alan Barton 634 159 

 Hi HDCP Game Duke Marshall 223 159 

 Hi Scratch Game Alan Barton 235 159 

19-Dec Hi HDCP Series Hugh Cox 603 159 

 Hi Scratch Series Duke Marshall 497 159 

 Hi HDCP Game Hugh Cox 222 159 

 Hi Scratch Game Duke Marshall 192 159 

26-Dec Hi HDCP Series Duke Marshall 585 159 

 Hi Scratch Series Duke Marshall 522 159 

 Hi HDCP Game Tom Simpson 206 159 

 Hi Scratch Game Duke Marshall 181 159 

2-Jan Hi HDCP Series Duke Marshall 649 159 

 Hi Scratch Series Duke Marshall 586 159 

 Hi HDCP Game Duke Marshall 258 159 

 Hi Scratch Game Duke Marshall 237 159 

9-Jan Hi HDCP Series Tom Harlan 630 175 

 Hi Scratch Series Tom Harlan 525 175 

 Hi HDCP Game Tom Harlan 223 175 

 Hi Scratch Game Tom Harlan 188 175 

                        Bowling for Jan.- Feb. 

The Sir’s bowling league is active and rolling.  

Come join in the fun on Friday afternoon at 1:00 

pm.  Cost is $7 for 3 games.  Check the data on the 

Sir’s 159 Bowling Page.  Just click on the bowler 

icon. 

(Little SIR continued from page 1) 

enjoy having new friends and 

share activities in our Sir good 

life.  

It is important to tell your caller 

when you are bringing a guest so 

they will have a head count for 

enough food. 

Mike Moyle and Howard Zinn’s 

annual three day/five night Febru-

ary golf cruise had the best turn-

out ever…Wow... 

Good to see our ladies made wel-

comed to the cruise, visit and enjoy 

the sights. Some also played a bit of 

good golf. Can’t wait to see who 

joins our golf cruise next year. 

1.Ifixit Teardowns of the iPhone 6, 

6 Plus, and Galaxy S5 to see what 

smartphones look like inside and 

get a repairability index. 

2.Handy APPs:  Magnifier to read 

medicine bottle fine print, Flash-

light, Restaurant Finder by your 

current location, SpeedTest to 

check your internet speed. 

3.User Questions. 

Roger Deal  -  Chairman 

                    SIR Poker Group 
Our SIRS poker group meets the first Tuesday 

of every month  We meet at noon for a game of 

tournament texas holdem and lunch.  The game 

tournament is usually over by 3 pm.  This is a 

fun way of meeting fellow SIRSmem-

bers showing your skill and humor. 

For further information contact Michael Le-

vine, the poker group chairman, at 434-5037 or 

email mike at rmikelev1@comcast.net. 

mailto:DukMarshal@aol.com
mailto:DukMarshal@aol.com
mailto:rmikelev1@comcast.net


                   Sunshine 

Well February is just about over, 

most of us have made it through and 

are looking forward to spring.  Prob-

lem is, we have had spring for most 

of the winter..  Only new name to add 

is Fred Osterberg.  Fred has been 

moved from the hospital to San Joa-

quin Rehab.  Heal up Fred, we want 

you back.                                                    

Please let me know if you are aware 

of a downed Rooster,  I need your 

help.                                                      

Find me at                                        

ronwilson7777@outlook.com, or 

(559)960-8294                              

Chairman  Ron Wilson 

 March Menu 
Deli Buffet 

Sliced Roast Beef, Ham and 

Roasted Turkey Breast 

Assortment of Cheeses and 

condiments, white & wheat bread 

Fruit salad 

Green salad 

Assortment of Cookies & Brownies 

April Menu 
South of the Border Buffet 

Chili Rellenos in Red Sauce 

Beef Enchiladas  

Spanish rice & refried beans 

Fruit salad 

Green salad 

Assorted Desserts 

Coffee, Decaf & Iced Tea 

Coffee, Decaf & Iced Tea 

Little SIR Perry  -  Feb Speaker Marek Warszawski  - Big SIR Charlie 

April Speaker 

Our Own 
George Gianopulos 
With a Slide Shoe  
About Iwo Jima 

HOW it all began.  

     In ancient Israel , it came to pass 

that a trader by the name of Abraham 

Com did take unto himself a healthy 

young wife by the name of Dorothy.  

                        Dot  Com was a 

comely woman,    large of breast, broad 

of shoulder and long of leg.  

                     Indeed, she was often 

c a l l e d  A m a z o n  D o t  C o m .   

                    And she said unto Abra-

ham, her husband, "Why dost thou 

travel so far from town to town with 

thy goods when thou canst trade with-

out  ever  leaving thy tent?"   

                                            A b r a h a m 

did look at her as though she were sev-

eral saddle bags short of a camel load, 

but simply said, "How, dear?"  

     Dot replied, "I will place drums in 

all the towns and drums in between to 

send messages saying what you have 

for sale, and they will reply telling you 

who hath the best price. The sale can be 

made on the drums and delivery made 

by Uriah's Pony Stable (UPS)."  

                                    A b r a h a m 

thought long and decided he would let 

Dot have her way with the drums.  

     The drums rang out and were an im-

mediate success. Abraham sold all the 

goods he had at the top price, without 

ever having to move from his tent.  

                                    T o  p r e v e n t 

neighboring countries from overhear-

ing what the drums were saying, Dot 

devised a system that only she and the 

drummers knew. It was known as 

Must Send Drum Over Sound 

(MSDOS), and she also developed a 

language to transmit ideas and pictures 

- Hebrew To The People (HTTP)  

                                       A n d  t h e 

young men did take to Dot Com's trad-

ing as doth the greedy horsefly take to 

camel dung. They were called No-

madic Ecclesiastical Rich Dominican 

S y b a r i t e s ,  o r  N E R D S .   

                                       And lo, the 

land was so feverish with joy at the new 

riches and the deafening sound of drums 

that no one noticed that the real riches 

were going to that enterprising drum 

dealer, Brother William of Gates, who 

bought off every drum maker in the land. 

Indeed he did insist on drums to be made 

that would work only with Brother Gates' 

drumheads and drumsticks.     And Dot 

did say, "Oh, Abraham, what we have 

started I    is being taken over by oth-

e r s …… . . .   

     And Abraham looked out over the Bay 



of Ezekiel , or eBay as it 

came to be known. He 

said, "We need a name that 

reflects what we are."  

     And Dot replied, 

"Young Ambitious He-

brew Owner Opera-

tors." "YAHOO," said 

Abraham. And because it 

was Dot's idea, they named 

it YAHOO Dot Com  

     Abraham's cousin, 

Joshua, being the young 

Gregarious Energetic Edu-

cated Kid (GEEK) that he 

was, soon started using Dot's drums to 

locate things around the countryside.  

     It soon became known as God's Own 

Official Guide to Locating Everything 

(GOOGLE). That is how it all began. 

And that's the truth, regardless of 

what Al Gore sayeth! 

SOME OF THE GANG THAT GATHERED FOR LADIES NIGHT AT THE TEXAS ROADHOUSE 

FRBRUARY LUNCHEON WITH SECOND ROOM OPENED FOR MORE ROOM  

Perry Puns  … 

     1. A  woman runs a red traffic 

light and crashes into a man's 

car.  Both of their cars are demol-

ished, but amazingly, neither of them 

is hurt. After they crawl out of their 

cars, the woman says, "Wow, just 

look at our cars!  There's nothing left, 

but fortunately we are unhurt.  This 

must be a sign from God that we 

should meet and be friends and live 

together in peace for the rest of our 

days."  

 The man replies, "I agree with you 

completely. This must be a sign from 

God!"   

The  woman continues, "And look at 

this, here's another miracle.  My car is 

completely demolished, but my bottle 

of wine didn't break.  Surely God wants 

us to drink this wine and celebrate our 

good fortune."  She then hands the bot-

tle to the  man.  

The  man nods his head in agreement, 

opens it, drinks half the bottle and then 

hands it back to the woman.  The 

woman takes the bottle, immediately 

puts the cap back on, and hands it back 

to the man.  

The man asks, "Aren't you having 

any?" 

The woman replies, "Nah.  I think I'll 

just wait for the police."   

Adam ate the apple, too. Men will 

never learn... 

     2. Grandpa Joe was a tough old 

cowboy with grizzled hair, chiseled 

features, and hands tougher than 

barbed wire.  I'd sit on his lap while 

he rocked in his favorite old chair 

on the porch, and he'd tell me again 

and again that his secret to living a 

long life was to sprinkle a pinch of 

gunpowder on his oatmeal every 

m o r n i n g ………………… . . . 

 

I stopped believing his tall tales 

when I grew up, but Grandpa Joe 

lived on for a lot more years, enjoy-

ing perfect health until the ripe old 

age of 107.   He left behind 14 chil-

dren, 30 grandchildren, 45 great-

grandchildren, 25 great-great-

grandchildren -- and a 15-foot cra-

ter where the crematorium used to 

be. 

 




